TOWN OF FRANKLIN

MUNICIPAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST

January 11, 2017
8:15 am
 Conference Room 205
Minutes
Present were Judy Pfeffer, Eric Buliung, Robert Keras, Maxine Kinhart, MaryAnn Bertone, Chris Vericker, Jeffrey Nutting, Trustees; Mark Cerel, Town Attorney
Purpose of meeting is to have the Committee that reviewed the RFP submissions and met with the applicants.  Committee members were Judy Pfeffer, Chris Vericker, Maxine Kinhart, Karen Alves, Jamie Hellen. There were two applicants, JNJuhl & Associates and Dakota Partners. Each applicant was given ½ hour for a presentation.
The committee, after meeting with both applicants, recommended JNJuhl and Associates.

There was discussion about expanding the number of units from 60 to 80 by going up one floor.  Should talk to Jon Juhl about possibility. Will be a 40B application to ZBA.

MOTION to award bid to JNJuhl and Associates– Judy Pfeffer, Second: Jeff Nutting Vote: 7-0 Unanimous 

MOTION to give Jeff authority to move the project along and to sign all applicable documents necessary to do so. – Judy Pfeffer,   Second by Mary Ann Bertone. Vote 7-0 Unanimous
Chris Vericker noted that he has received a call from Larry Benedetto. Jeff stated he is proposing affordable housing on Chestnut Street. Owns land, not zoned. Needs a variance or 40B, 2 units for veterans. Larry is in Florida at this time. Should invite him in when he returns.

Motion by Jeff Nutting to adjourn. Second by Maxine Kinhart. Vote 7-0 Unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 am. 
Submitted by Maxine Kinhart, Trustee
